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TN0330100

2615 Glass St17-086512 9/3/2017  12:30:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/03/2017 at 00:30 hours police responded to a suspicious person call at 2615 Glass St.  An anonymous caller stated they 
witnessed a suspicious person on the front porch of 2615 Glass St and would like for police to check it out.  Upon arrival police 
located the suspicious person a female party setting on the front porch.  Police spoke to the female party who stated her name 
was Kimberly Arnold and this was her daughters house.  Police were unable to make contact with the caller  or the homeowner.  
Police checked and found Kimberly Arnold was not wanted for any outstanding warrants.  Kimberly Arnold stated her daughter 
was not home and that she would relocate to the bus stop and wait for the bus.  Nothing further to report.

1011 Gadd Rd17-086517 9/3/2017   1:03:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/03/2017 at 01:14 hours, Officer M. Robinson (77583) reported a memo at 1011  Gadd Rd. Officers were notified by 
dispatchers of an unknown 911  call that seemed to originate from apartment 604 at this address. The unidentified party stated 
that he was vet, served his country, and that he was mad that he was loosing his VA benifits. Officers were also alerted by 
dispatch that there has been numerous calls in the past from this premise from a man upset. Officers attempted to make contact 
with this party for several minutes and could hear music coming from the apartment. Dispatchers stated that the man did not 
make any threats against others or himself, and that he had stated that he did not want to speak to any one when he had called in 
earlier. No contact with the party could be made at this time. No further.

1905 S Beech St17-086553 9/3/2017   3:50:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/03/2017 at 04:15 hours, Officer Kennedy (70777) reported a disorder at 1905 S Beech St.  The caller, Karessa Yaerby, 
stated her husband, Eric Yearby became enraged and broke the windshield to the GMC Yukon, .  Upon speaking with 
Eric, he claimed she was cheating on him and he smashed the windshield to prevent her from using their vehicle.  He stated it is 
registered to his Uncle Larry, but he gave him the vehicle.  Both parties called Larry, but he was unreachable.  Both parties 
returned inside the residence and separated for the night.

701 N Germantown Rd17-086578 9/3/2017   5:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/03/2017 at 06:20 hours, Officer Branam (70776) reported a memo at 701  N Germantown Rd.  The caller, a Mr. Maurice 
Moore, stated that a Ms. Cynthia Tellis was refusing to leave his apartment.  On arrival, Ms. Tellis left without incident.

4519 Oakhill Rd17-086580 9/3/2017   7:00:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 09/03/2017 at 07:10 hours, Officer Harvey, Charles (66485) responded to a Vandalism at 4519 Oakhill Rd.   On scene police 
spoke to Samuel Sedman who is the caretaker for  the Lake Hills Church of Christ.  Mr. Sedman stated that when he left the 
church last night the lights were off and this morning they are on and he wanted police to go inside with him due to the church 
being broken into recently.  Once inside police found that someone had entered the building thru a side window and had sprayed 
a fire extinguisher in the foyer section of the church, causing no damage but making a mess.  There was no suspect information 
and nothing to process at the scene.
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1902 E 32nd St17-086625 9/3/2017   1:49:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 09/03/2017 at 11:00 hours, Officer Cooke (78367) responded to a Vandalism at 1902 E 32nd St. Upon arrival, Police spoke 
with Janet Catlett who state that sometime last night the front window to her residence was broken. Ms. Catlett stated that she 
has no suspect information at this time, but she did state that a few days ago she confronted a neighbor who lives behind her 
about his music being too loud. Police have no evidence linking this neighbor to the broken window at this time.  Police have no 
further information at the time of this report.

2888 Harrison Pike17-086641 9/3/2017  12:25:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/03/2017 at 13:04 hours, Officer Fletcher (42495) reported a Field Interview at 2888 Harrison Pike.   Complainant came to 
the police service center to report a delayed disorder that occurred at the Green Way Park.  An unknown W/M in a gray Impala 
registered to Robert Oliver cursed her husband out after the husband caught him leering at her.  The man began cursing at them 
as they began walking away but fled when they told him they were calling police.  Driver of the vehicle is unknown.

 
 

 
 

.

3806 Nandena Dr17-086714 9/3/2017   5:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/03/2017 at 17:58 hours, Officer Frazier (68396) reported a memo at 3806 Nandena Dr. Upon arrival, police spoke with 
Cheraye Bell. She stated that she called police becaused she thought that she heard someone in her basement. Turns out, it was 
just her washing machine washing a comforter. No further.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

1826 Reggie White Blvd17-086751 9/3/2017   3:30:00PM 91Z Property Lost



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/03/2017 at 20:25 hours, Officer Ampthor (73492) responded to a Property Lost at 1826 Reggie White Blvd. I spoke with 
the victim, Mr. Manuel Greaves at 5000 13th Ave.  Mr. Greaves stated he had been at the Chattanooga Market.   Mr. Greaves 
had purchased some items and left his wallet at the market.  Mr. Greaves attempted to go back and find it but was unable to 
locate his wallet.  Mr. Greaves wished to have a report made in case it was located.  No further police action was needed at this 
time.

 

 
 

 
.

2200 Hamilton Place Blvd17-086786 9/3/2017  10:40:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/03/2017 at 22:55 hours, Officer Nelson (75393) reported a Field Interview at 2200 Hamilton Place Blvd. Upon arrival 
police found Mr. Fred Harb walking near the mall in an uneasy manor. Mr. Harb at first appeared to be under the influence but 
upon talking with him he stated that he had fallen and hurt his knee and ankle. Police could see that his knee was bleeding. Mr. 
Harb stated that his Uber driver had abandoned him because his debit card would not work. Mr. Harb further stated that he was 
only trying to get back to his hotel at comfort Inn. Police assisted Mr. Harb and gave him a ride to the Comfort Inn on Shallowford 
Village Dr. No further Police action taken at this time.

 
 

 

.

2734 Silverdale Rd17-086829 9/4/2017  12:50:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 01:05 hours, Officer Justin Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 2734 Silverdale Rd. Kelsey McCormick 
reported that her brother Dylan McCormick called her mother and threatened to come to Kelsey's house to hurt her. Kelsey asked 
for police to patrol the area and keep a watch out for Dylan. I will patrol the area and put this address on the watchlist for the next 
week.

2353 Rivendell Ln17-086836 9/4/2017   1:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 01:40 hours, Officer Justin Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 2353 Rivendell Ln. Matt Sinn reported that 
his downstairs TV came on unexpectedly, and he thought someone might be in his house. We searched the house and found all 
the exterior doors locked and no one was inside.



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

229 S Germantown Rd17-086839 9/4/2017  12:00:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 09/04/2017 at 02:01  hours, Officer Branam (70776) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 229 S Germantown Rd.  The 
caller, a Mr. Lester Owens, stated that his grandson took his vehicle without consent.  Mr. Owens stated that he did not see him 
take it; however, his grandson has a history of this in the past.  Several hours later, the vehicle was located back in his driveway 
and his grandson was not on scene.  Mr. Owens stated that he did not observe his grandson return the vehicle.  The vehicle was 
entered and taken out of NCIC under NIC# V039579478.  Mr. Owens stated that he would like to press charges; however, his 
grandson can not be placed as a suspect at this time.

1632 Green Hill Dr17-086842 9/4/2017   2:13:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 09/04/2017 at 02:28 hours, Officer M. Robinson (77583) reported a suspicious activity at 1632 Green Hill Dr. Upon arrival I  
met the complainant the Jeremy Wallace. Mr. Wallace explained how his former car had been burglarized last week and the keys 
where stolen out of it. Mr. Wallace then stated that a gray Kia Sorrento SUV has been seen numerous times driving down his 
dead end street at day and night. Mr. Wallace stated that he believes the suspect vehicle's occupants may have the stolen keys 
and keep driving by his residence to see if the  car is there. Mr. Wallace stated that the parties do not realize that he now has a 
different vehicle. Mr. Wallace stated that tonight he saw the suspect vehicle head south at a high rate of speed once Mr. Wallace 
and his brother made themselves seen by the vehicle's occupants. Mr. Wallace stated that the vehicle then pulled into 1664 
Greendale Way, but he could not see where the vehicle parked or who was driving. Mr. Wallace's residence was placed on the 
watch list. I relocated to 1664 Greendale but could not locate the suspect vehicle. No further at this time.

1717 White Oak Rd17-086853 9/4/2017   3:43:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 03:50 hours, Officer M. Robinson (77583) reported a memo at 1717 White Oak Rd. Upon arriving on scene I 
met the complainant Connor Stewart. Mr. Stewart stated that he witnessed a dark colored small to medium size car clip the rear 
bumper of a silver Honda parked car as the suspect car negotiated a sharp turn. The suspect car then fled the scene in an 
unknown direction. Mr. Stewart stated that he could not see the driver well enough to provide any description. Mr. Stewart stated 
that he thought the damaged Honda car might belong to someone in Apartment A8. I ran the vehicle's information and it did not 
come back to any address in the area. I made contact with parties in apartment A8, but they stated that they had no idea who's 
car it was. They also stated that parking is crowded in the complex and its likely that the vehicles owner could be in any of the 
buildings on sight. At this time I am unable to locate the vehicle's owner to make an incident report. No further at this time.

2012 Bachman St17-086865 9/4/2017   5:30:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 09/04/2017 at 05:33 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) reported a memo at 2012 Bachman St.   An anonymous caller 
stated they heard what sounded like a disorder near 2012 Bachman St and would like for police to check it out.  Upon arrival 
police spoke to a resident of 2012 Bachman St Christopher Turner who stated everything was fine.  No criminal activity was 
observed.  Nothing further to report.

4907 Edingburg Dr17-086886 9/4/2017   7:00:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 09/04/2017 at 08:35 hours, Officer COBB (60660) responded to a Vandalism at 4907 Edingburg Dr. Loretta 
Tate(423-508-9124) reported that her son called her at 0700 hours this morning and told her that a younger dark skin black male 
with short braids wearing a black shirt attempted to break the window unit air conditioner on the front of their apartment. Ms. Tate 
said the suspect ran away when he heard Ms. Tate's son inside the apartment. There was no further suspect information at the 
time of the report.

3305 E 39th St17-086891 9/4/2017   8:30:00AM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud

On 09/04/2017 at 08:40 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) responded to a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 3305 E 39th St. Once on the 
scene the victim Mr. Synder stated that someone got his Sun Trust bank card number and made a 300.00 charge. They tried to 
make more but the bank had flagged the account by this time. The victim stated one number used by suspect is  
The suspect is unknown at this time.
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4209 12th Ave17-086909 9/4/2017  10:00:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 09/05/2017 at 07:48 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 4209 
12th Ave.  This car was return to the owner early this morning. It has been taken out of NCIC.

5222 Central Ave17-086917 9/3/2017  11:50:00PM 23A Pocket-Picking

On 09/04/2017 at 08:45 hours, Officer COBB (60660) responded to a Pocket-Picking at 5222 Central Ave.  Joseph 
Cowings  reported that just before midnight last night he was riding in the car with his sister , "Mercedes Johnson", 
around 100 W. 45th Street. Mr. Cowings said he got mad at his sister and jumped out of the moving vehicle. He stated that his 
sister stopped and he got back int the car with her. Mr. Cowings also claims that "Mercedes Johnson" took his wallet containing 
$480.00 dollars out of his front right pocket. At the time of the report, Mr. Cowings did not wish to prosecute his sister , "Merceds 
Johnson". I, Officer Cobb, attempted to contact "Mercedes Johnson " by phone to verify if she had the wallet or if it fell out of Mr. 
Cowings pocket when he jumped from the moving vehicle. She could not be reached by phone.

5816 Northshore Dr17-086929 9/4/2017  11:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 12:25 hours, Officer Tommy Meeks (43324) reported a memo at 5816 Northshore Dr. Upon arrival I was ask to 
check an area of TVA property for people riding ATV's.  After checking the area nothing was located at this time. I have attempted 
to notify TVA police.

4310 13th Ave17-086940 9/4/2017  12:03:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/04/2017 at 12:10 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 4310 13th Ave. The victim 
stated that during the night someone stole the 2018 sticker from her tag. No suspect information at this time.

973 Market St17-086950 9/4/2017  12:45:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/04/2017 at 12:46 hours, Officer R. Justice (68403) responded to a disorder in the 900 block of Market Street. Upon arrival, 
police spoke with Veronica Holliday who stated she was in an argument with two other parties who left in a vehicle prior to police 
arrival. She stated they were strangers and just started arguing with her for no apparent reason. A warrant check of Mrs. Holliday 
came back negative. No further.

4600 Central Ave17-086960 9/4/2017   1:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 13:33 hours, Officer COBB (60660) reported on a verbal disorder at 4600 Central Ave. Renne Oros  
reported that she and her boyfriend , Brandon Steven Bullard ( ) had a loud verbal argument 
while they were in the 4600 block of Central Ave. Both parties stated that the argument was over when Police arrived.

2415 Bird St17-086994 9/4/2017   3:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/04/2017 at 15:23 hours, Officer L Gregory (71964) reported a memo at 2415 Bird Street.  Upon arrival I came in contact 
with Diane Austin who stated the house next door was vacant and she noticed that the crawl space door was open. Ms. Austin 
was concerned due to recent burglaries in the area and thought parties may be stashing stolen property underneath the 
residence. I looked inside the crawl space but did not locate anything. No further police action was needed.

 
.

1808 Jenkins Rd17-087025 9/4/2017   5:23:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 17:30 hours, Officer Springer (66500) reported a memo at 1808 Jenkins Rd. Upon arrival police spoke with 
Jake Salvador. He wanted police to stand by while he gathered his belongings. He gathered his belongings and left without 
incident. Nothing further.

1703 E 13th St17-087033 9/4/2017   5:52:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 17:59 hours, Officer Day (75378) responded to a report of a possible break in. When I arrived, I found the 
person carrying stuff out of the home was the home owner. His DL had the same address at the home I was called about. Nothing 
further.

100 Market St17-087035 9/4/2017   6:00:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 09/04/2017 at 18:00 hours, Officer Lentz (77579) responded to a Property Found at 100 Market St. Upon arrival, Police were 
handed a found wallet containing an GA ID belonging to Brandon Dixon. Police submitted the wallet as found property at Property 
(Property #17-3708).

3113 7th Ave17-087037 9/4/2017   5:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 18:30 hours, Officer Jonathan Scoggins (75428) responded to a stolen auto at 3113 7th Ave. Once on scene I 
made contact with Frank Spruill who informed me one of his mechanics has stolen his vehicle. After speaking with the other 
workers on scene, they informed me the vehicle was not stolen. They said Rick just finished with the transmission and was 
driving the vehicle down the road to test it out. I was also informed Rick sometimes takes the vehicle over to a house located at 
the intersection of E 28th and Faxson for parts. I drove by the E 28th and Faxson location finding the vehicle parked on the side 
of the street. I notified Frank of the vehicles location, Frank informed me he would come get the vehicle and everything was a 
mis-understanding he does not want to press any charges on Rick.

1816 Gunbarrel Rd17-087046 9/4/2017   8:57:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 09/04/2017 at 18:45 hours, Officer Springer (66500) responded to a Shoplifting at 1816 Gunbarrel Rd. Upon arrival police 
spoke with Alec Fetterly who works at the store. He stated at 8:57am on 9/4/17 a black male wearing a white shirt, jeans and a 
hat and a black female wearing a blue shirt and jeans came in the store and passed all points of sale without paying for 
merchandise. The suspects identities are unknown at this time. Total amount taken was $408. Nothing further.
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On 09/04/2017 at 18:45 hours, Officer Springer (66500) responded to a Shoplifting at 1816 Gunbarrel Rd. Upon arrival police 
spoke with Alec Fetterly who works at the store. He stated at 8:57am on 9/4/17 a black male wearing a white shirt, jeans and a 
hat and a black female wearing a blue shirt and jeans came in the store and passed all points of sale without paying for 
merchandise. The suspects identities are unknown at this time. Total amount taken was $408. Nothing further.

1701 N Concord Rd17-087060 9/4/2017   5:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 19:40 hours, Officer Springer (66500) reported a memo at 1701  N Concord Rd. Upon arrival police spoke with 
Lexi Roop. She stated that at 5:30am on 9/4/17 she looked out her window and saw a tan sedan in the parking lot. The headlights 
were shining towards her window. She said when she looked at the car it backed up quickly and sped off. She said she was 
concerned because on a previous date she had reported an incident when two black males were messing with her door lock when 
she was at home. She said the males were driving a blue ford Fusion in that incident. She does not know if the two incidents are 
connected but wanted to make a report. Nothing further.

345 Northgate Mall Dr17-087076 9/4/2017   8:53:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 09/04/2017 at 20:54 hours, Officer Roberts, Galen (61098) responded to a Shoplifting at 345 Northgate Mall Dr. (which serves 
as the physical business address of the "Burlington Department Store"). Steffan Corey (Loss Prevention Officer) observed 
Michael Hartnett (suspect) surreptitiously concealing $12.99 worth of merchandise into his underwear while sauntering closely to 
the business's entrance/exit door. Corey stopped Hartnett just prior to exiting the department store and instructed him to lawfully 
return the merchandise. Hartnett promptly handed over the $12.99 electronic charging device (which was undamaged and 100% 
intact) and implored Corey for absolution. Corey opted to forgo pressing any charges, but did impose a one year ban from all 
"CBL & Associates" owned/operated properties against Hartnett. Hartnett (negative warrant status) was subsequently escorted by 
police off of the premises. No further police action needed.

1211 Ticonderoga Dr17-087077 9/4/2017   8:51:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 21:00 hours, I, MPO Ric Engle (60825) responded to a disorder at 1211  Ticonderoga Dr.   Upon arrival, I spoke 
to the complainant, Khera Cozzart.  The complainant told me she and her mother had gotten into an argument and the 
complainant needed to get her belongings from the house.  The complainant got her things without incident and left the scene.  
No other police action taken.

5205 Tacoa Cir17-087081 9/4/2017   9:14:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/04/2017 at 21:18 hours, I Officer J. Noble #818 responded 5205 Tacoa Cir on reports of sots being fired in the area. upon 
arrival, I checked the area but did not locate anything. No further police action was required.

2341 Shallowford Village Dr17-087093 9/4/2017   6:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/04/2017 at 21:50 hours, Officer Springer (66500) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 2341  Shallowford Village Dr. 
Upon arrival police spoke with Michael Wilson. Mr. Wilson works for Voortman Bakery out of Ontario Canada. He said the 
company van ) was parked in the parking lot at the Comfort Inn. Around 6:30pm someone got into the van and 
took items. There was no signs of forced entry. Mr. Wilson thinks the van may have been unlocked. There is no suspect 
information at this time. Nothing further.

3210 Broad St17-087118 9/4/2017  11:28:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information
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On 09/04/2017 at 23:30 hours, Officer LOCKHART (68408) responded to a verbal disorder at 3210 Broad St.  Police spoke to 
Ms. Lisa Johnson W/F  and Mr. Melvin Crosby Jr. B/M .  They both said that they had been arguing 
about them sleeping with other people. Police offered to give either one of them a ride to an alternate location.  Both parties 
stated that they did not want to leave and that they would stay away from each other the rest of the night.  Nothing further at this 
time.

3743 Cummings Hwy17-087119 9/4/2017  11:23:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 09/04/2017 at 23:38 hours, Officer D. Schuerger (73493) responded to a Shoplifting at 3743 Cummings Highway, 
Chattanooga.When I arrived, I spoke with Kimberly Robinson who stated that a young black female came into the store and she 
stolen some items. Ms. Robinson stated that the female and a young black male came into the store and the female grabbed a 
bag of Doritos and a 20oz coke. Then the female headed towards the registers like she was going to pay but instead walked right 
out the door and stated thanks bye. Ms. Robinson stated that they were driving a white small 4door car like a Chevy 
Cavalier.Officer Schuerger #805

3223 Navajo Dr17-087122 9/4/2017  11:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/05/2017 at 00:00 hours, Officer Branam (70776) reported a memo at 3223 Navajo Dr.  The anonymous caller stated that a 
Nissan Altima was parked across the street in a church parking lot with the lights off.  On arrival, I located this vehicle with a Ms. 
Jennifer Castro and a Mr. Brian Jackson in the front seats.  Mr. Jackson stated that they pulled over due to an argument.  Neither 
party had warrants and were released.

5225 Fagan St17-087143 9/5/2017   1:45:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 01:48 hours, Officer LOCKHART (68408) responded to a verbal disorder at 5225 Fagan St.  Police spoke with 
Ms. Katrina Haney B/F  and Mr. Dayn Ross B/M .  Parties stated they had been arguing about him 
cheating on her and he wanted her to leave.  Both parties agreed to separate for the night Nothing further at this time.

2300 Wilson St17-087158 9/5/2017   3:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 03:35 hours, Officer Horton H. (68401) reported an unknown trouble at 2300 Wilson St. Upon arrival Police 
spoke to a person from building 7 F who did not want to be in the report but stated he let the Complainant from building 7 D use 
his phone to call the Police.  Police tried to contact the Complainant for several minutes but the Complainant refused to come to 
the door.  At this time Police were unable to identify or make contact with the Complainant.

510 Raccoon Trl17-087164 9/5/2017   5:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 05:20 hours, Officer D. Schuerger (73493) reported of squatters at 510 Raccoon Trail, Chattanooga.

When I arrived, I spoke with Robert Plemons (complainant) who stated that there were squatters in his rental house. Mr. Plemons 
was very uncooperative and he wouldn't stay on scene so I could figure out if the occupants had been evicted or not. 

I spoke with Misty Carter who stated that the renters had them house sitting until they could move all there belongs out of the 
residence. 

Since the renters had not been evicted nor did Mr. Plemons show me any paperwork of eviction, I could not kick the squatters 
out.

Officer Schuerger #805

2000 E 23rd St17-087166 9/5/2017   2:54:00AM 91Z Field Interview
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On 09/05/2017 at 05:56 hours, Officer Kennedy (70777) reported a suspicious person at 2000 E 23rd St.  Upon arrival I made 
contact with a W/M matching the description given by dispatch.  The party was speaking about having SEAL team 6 and other 
SOCOM forces hiding in the bushes looking for a terrorist cell.  He claimed the cell has a nuclear weapon.  He identified himself 
as Jerry Handley, .  We were able to talk him back into his room #278.  We suggested he should go to bed.  He 
agreed to stay in the room.  He provided a North Dakota .  I checked him for any active warrants, to which 
there were none active.

3508 Clio Ave17-087190 9/5/2017  12:14:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 12:20 hours, Officer E.Craw (60268) reported a memo at 3508 Clio Ave. I responded to this location on a stolen 
car report. Once there the caller Eubanks could not give me any information other than a 97 Chevy Malibu 4dr maroon. No tag 
information and the car is not in her name.

315 Cherokee Blvd17-087201 9/5/2017   8:48:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/05/2017 at 08:52 hours, Officer McCall (62872) reported a memo at 315 Cherokee Blvd. Upon arrival, officer McCall 
spoke to the property manager Daniel Schiavon. Mr. Schiavon said that he is having continuous problems with homeless parties 
hanging out on the lot and scaring away his customers. Mr. Schiavon said he had run off Mr. Calvin Sprik several times and he 
continues to come back. Officer McCall made contact with Mr. Sprik and informed him he was trespassed from the property and 
would be arrested if he returned.

3825 Hixson Pike17-087210 9/5/2017   9:17:00AM Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Ch

This case will be a recovery other agency and will not be investigated by this department; the follow up will be conducted by the 
agency the vehicle was reported stolen to at the time of its theft.

3955 Birmingham Dr17-087229 9/5/2017  10:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at approximately 10:25 hours police responded to a disorder at 3955 Birmingham Drive.  Upon arrival the 
complainant, Cherry Smith, stated an ex lover of her husband's, Victoria Hatmaker, had shown up at the residence causing a 
disorder however she had left prior to police arrival.

6220 Shallowford Rd17-087230 9/5/2017  10:09:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 09/05/2017 at 08:36 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) responded to a Property Lost at 6220 Shallowford Rd.  I spoke with 
Antonia Daniel via telephone.  He says that on 28 Aug. 2017, he purchased the 2018 registration decal for his 2008 Acura and 
failed to apply it to the license plate.  He says now he cannot find it.
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300 Interstate 75 Nb17-087273 9/5/2017  12:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 12:00 hours, Officer Davis (61886) reported a memo at 300 Interstate 75 Nb.   While on routine patrol I 
observed a red Ford Ranger still abandoned on the I-75 3B exit ramp which was observed over a week prior.  The truck 
displaying  had a sticker placed on it by TDOT dated on 8/13 by unit #1220 to be removed from the location.   I 
contacted Info channel dispatch and the next wrecker service on the list was notified to respond and remove it from the scene.  
Guy Yates Wrecker company arrived on scene and took possession of the vehicle.  No further police action was taken.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

936 Mountain Creek Rd17-087308 9/5/2017   4:16:00PM 23H Theft of Other Trailer

On 09/05/2017 at 14:00 hours, Officer Romeo (70773) responded to a Theft of Other Trailer at 936 Mountain Creek Rd. Upon 
arrival Police interviewed complainant Jose Calvillo. He explained that a company trailer, vehicle #1 GATOR 16+2, had been 
stolen from a work site at the above address. The trailer held approximately 100 specalty cedar timber planks measuring 2x2x8. 
These planks were marked with green, red, and pink markings. The trailer was left locked but unattended at 936 Mountain Creek 
Rd. the evening of Friday September first. When the work crew returned to the site they discovered it had been taken. A resident 
of the apartment complex came forward and told Mr. Calvillo she witnesses a white Ford F-150 hook up the trailer and drive from 
the scene. the truck was occupied by two white males. Police entered the vehicle into NCIC as stolen under NIC#V229504240 
and issed a BOLO city wide. No further Police action was taken.

2525 De Sales Ave17-087326 9/5/2017   1:52:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 09/05/2017 at 13:46 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 2525 De Sales 
Ave.  I spoke with Mrs. Gladdis Gordon via telephone.  She says that Mr. Gordon had placed the 2018 registration decal on the 
license plate last week.  She says that he works at CHI Memorial Hospital and that while his car was parked there, an unknown 
party peeled off the decal.

R55/D01



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

7300 Lee Hwy17-087344 9/5/2017   2:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/05/2017 at 15:00 hours, Officer Jamie willis (61920) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 7300 Lee Hwy.  Upon 
arrival, police arrival, police spoke with Brandi Kohl. Ms Kohl stated that she went into the gas station to get lottery tickets and left 
her doors unlocked. When she came out she observed that someone had taken her purse. There was a black BMW with an older 
w/m and a younger w/f in it next to her when she went inside. There is video of the incident. The clerk did not know how to work 
the video at this time. Police will return in the morning to watch video.

 
 

 

 

3640 Hixson Pike17-087364 9/4/2017  10:30:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 09/05/2017 at 15:38 hours, Officer Warren (71993) responded to a Property Lost at 3640 Hixson Pike. Upon arrival I made 
contact with Ms. Barnes, who stated she believed she had lost  her TN DL, 400 dollars, her EBT card, and her debit card. Ms. 
Barnes she believes she had lost it at this location around 1030/1130 on 09/05/17. No evidence to collect at this time, no video 
could be obtained at the scene. No further police action was taken.

413 Spring St17-087366 9/5/2017   3:55:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 21:23 hours, Officer K. Otto (63031) completed a continuation related to the assist another agency at 413 
Spring St.  When responding to calls for service I discovered a plastic bag containing Ms. Ruckers clothing that had been left in 
the trunk of my vehicle.  The bag of clothing was taken to the Chattanooga Police Property Room and logged in for safe keeping 
under Property Sheet # 17-3719.

1154 Carter Dr17-087369 9/5/2017   3:55:00PM 23D Theft from Building

On 09/06/2017 at 06:59 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Building at 1154 
Carter Dr.   I received an email from the victim, David Fontaine.  the image is attached to report in investigative documents

3100 Hixson Pike17-087374 9/5/2017   4:20:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/05/2017 at 16:30 hours, Officer Warren (71993) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 3100 Hixson Pike. Upon 
arrival I made contact with Mrs. Laughter, who stated she was driving East on Hixson Pike and her vehicle was struck by a falling 
tree in the area of 3100 Hixson Pike. No injuries were reported at the scene, but the vehicle sustained extensive damage. No 
further police action was taken.

2207 Bennett Ave17-087381 9/5/2017   4:19:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 16:12 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) reported a memo at 2207 Bennett Ave.   I spoke with Brian via 
telephone.  He says that he got a collection letter from Phoenix Financial Services for an emergency room bill at Erlanger 
Medical Center that he says he did not make.  He says the date of service was 02 Jan. 2016 and the amount due is $1,149.00.  
He says he does not recall where he was on that date, but knows he was not at Erlanger emergency room.

R56/D02

4980 Lilly Ln17-087391 9/5/2017   4:55:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 17:00 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a memo at 4980 Lilly lane. Officers responded to the area 
regarding an unknown man with a knife in his hand near the yellow house on the corner of Lilly and Old Lee. Police checked the 
area and did not locate anything suspicious. Officers spoke with the resident Jay Nelson  who stated he and his 
brother have been outside working on a truck and were not aware of any type of suspicious activity. Dispatch stated the call came 
in from third hand reporting party. Officers checked the area and did not locate any suspicious activity.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

4115 Hixson Pike17-087404 9/5/2017   4:15:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 09/05/2017 at 17:30 hours, I, MPO Ric Engle (60825) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 4115 Hixson Pike.   
Upon arrival, I spoke to the victim, Joseph Rawlston.  

The victim showed me his vehicle, which was under a tree.  The tree had fallen on the car during the recent storm which passed 
through Hixson.  It was parked and unoccupied at the time the tree fell on it.  While I was speaking to the victim, I discovered 
another victim had her car damaged by the tree.  She was called back to the scene.

Emily Lewis arrived on scene and showed me the damage to her vehicle.  She was parked next to Mr Rawlston's car.  It was 
unclear at the time of this report who owned the tree which caused the damage.  No other police action taken at this time.

802 Moss St17-087425 9/5/2017   6:20:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 09/05/2017 at 18:33 hours, Officer Dessalines, Benjamin (77570) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 802 Moss 
St. Upon arrival I met with Mrs. Annie Moore who stated that she was at her friend’s house Mr. Erglant Watkins and they both 
heard a loud noise outside then when they walked outside they observed what appears to be a red mustang occupied by  two 
(W/M) leaving the scene. Mr. Watkins stated that he believed due to the weather the suspects lost control of the vehicle and 
struck three (3) mailboxes on that side of the road. Mr. Watkins stated that he was not able to get their license plate number. Mr. 
Watkins stated that the property value to fix the mailbox is at $100 to $200 and he wanted to report that. I searched the for any 
possible vehicle matches the description with possible damage but nothing located. No further.



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

4010 Hamill Rd17-087436 9/5/2017   6:53:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 19:01  hours, Officer Roberts, Galen (61098) reported a memo at 4010 Hamill Rd. Police were initially 
dispatched to the aforementioned location on a reported "residential fire" incident. Police assumed traffic control duties while 
multiple responding agencies (Chattanooga Fire Department, Hamilton County EMS, Red Cross, etc.) extinguished the blaze and 
rendered their respective métiers of assistance to the impacted victim/homeowner. No further police action needed.

7020 E Brainerd Rd17-087441 9/5/2017   6:50:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 09/05/2017 at 18:58 hours, Officer Springer (66500) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 7020 E Brainerd Rd 
(Kangaroo Express). Upon arrival police spoke with Kelly Elbert. She stated she pulled up the pump 4 and started walking in the 
store. She looked back and saw a white male and a brown hair brown eyed white female get into her vehicle and drive off with 
her car. The doors were unlocked and the key was in the vehicle. The vehicle headed off down North Concord Road. The vehicle 
is a 2005 Saturn L300. The front driver side fender is cracked. It has an Alabama dealer tag. The suspects were hanging out 
around a vehicle that was parked to the left of hers. After the suspects left Kelly got into the vehicle that the suspects were near 
so it would not drive off.  The driver of that car was Steven Goldberg. One of the passengers was Carl Smart. Steven said he 
picked up the two suspects along with Carl in East Ridge. He brought them over to the gas station at 7020 East Brainerd Road. 
Steven did not know the people's names. Carl said he does not know the two suspects. He said he thinks their names are Sarah 
and Jason. He said they are homeless and were going to try and bum some money at the gas station. Kelly said the vehicle is not 
registered and she does not know the VIN number. The vehicle was unable to be entered into NCIC. She said she will call back in 
if she is able to locate her VIN number.  Camera footage of the incident was not able to be viewed at this time. The suspects 
identities are unknown at this time. Nothing further.

On 09/05/2017 at 22:19 hours, Officer Springer (66500) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 7020 E 
Brainerd Rd. At 10:05pm police contacted the victim by phone. She stated she had found out who the male suspect was that took 
her vehicle. She said she had contacted Steven Goldberg and Carl Smart and found out the name of the male that took her 
vehicle was named Jason Born. She said she looked on Facebook and found a male named Jason Born that looked like the male 
that took her vehicle. There was no date of birth listed on the Facebook account. She stated the male that took her vehicle 
looked young. Police looked at the Facebook page and found that under the contact info the name Christian Silvers was listed. 
The DL picture for Christian Silvers matched the pictures on the Jason Born Facebook account. At this time the video of the 
incident still could not be viewed in order to see if the suspect was Christian Silvers. Nothing further.

1330 E 3rd St17-087446 9/5/2017   6:00:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 09/05/2017 at 19:53 hours, PST Mcmahan (61444) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 1330 E 3rd St at the 
Speedway.  The victim said that she had come there with a friend at about 6 pm.  While she was inside the store, she said that 
the friend was upset with her and had put her belongings out of his car and had placed them onto the ground and he then drove 
off.  When she came out of the store, the victim saw the suspect picking up her belongings and putting them into a car (Kia, small 
SUV, gray in color). The suspect then drove off with the belongings. This report was taken by phone.

 

 
 

 

 



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

3016 12th Ave17-087475 9/5/2017   9:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 21:15 hours, Officer Jonathan Scoggins (75428) responded to a stolen auto at 3016 12th Ave. Once on scene I 
made contact with the complainant Tommy Shipley who informed me his car has been stolen. After speaking with Tommy for a 
few minutes he looked out his back window noticing his vehicle parked in the back of the house. Tommy quickly realized he had 
forgotten where he parked his vehicle.

2000 E 23rd St17-087485 9/5/2017   9:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 22:05 hours, Officer Jonathan Scoggins (75428) reported to a suspicious person asleep in a stairwell located at 
2000 E 23rd St. Once on scene I spoke with management at the business who informed me they have told the sleeping man on 
several occasions not to come back. I woke the suspect up and identified him as Darrell Davis, I then told him he is trespassed 
from the property if he returns he will go to jail.

5907 Lee Hwy17-087488 9/5/2017   9:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/05/2017 at 21:48 hours, Officer Sarah Rogers (77582) reported a memo at 5907 Lee Hwy. Police sat in the area and 
listened for the noise. Police could not hear any anything coming from the business or the compressor.

 

6700 Lee Hwy17-087572 9/6/2017   8:00:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

This case will be a recovery other agency and was investigated by patrol, the vehicle was recovered and the officer identified a 
suspect and charged the party with the theft. Based on being investigated by patrol the case will not need any further follow up 
from this division.

1301 Dorchester Rd17-087576 9/6/2017   8:43:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 09/06/2017 at 08:44 hours, Officer McCall (62872) responded to a Shoplifting at 1301  Dorchester Rd. Upon arrival, officer 
Mccall spoke to the manager Rachel Couch. Ms. Couch said that a black female came in to the store and started placing items in 
her purse. Ms. Couch said she confronted the female and she left the store and got in to a black Honda with a white male driver. 
The driver of the vehicle (Craig Kronenberg) dropped the female off at the corner and came back. Officer McCall spoke to Mr. 
Kronenberg and he said he had just met the famel at AA classes and did not know her name. Mr. Kronenberg said he came back 
to the store because he felt it was the right thing to do.

2807 Ozark Rd17-087584 9/6/2017   9:00:00AM 91Z Property Lost



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/06/2017 at 08:48 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) responded to a Property Lost at 2807 Ozark Rd.  I spoke with Mike 
Andrews via telephone.  He says they purchased the renewal registration decal in March 2017.  He says that he gave the decal to 
his daughter to apply to the license plate of their 2000 Nissan Maxima.  He says that it was never applied to the plate.  He says 
they did not think anything of it until his daughter was stopped by police about a month ago for expired registration. 

R51/D02

470 S Crest Rd17-087594 9/5/2017   9:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/06/2017 at 09:22 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 470 S Crest Rd.   I 
spoke with Daniel Gilbert via telephone.  He says that at an unknown time, an unknown party(s) entered his 2006 Chrysler 300 
and stole his golf equipment.  He says the car was parked in his driveway, and he found no damage to the vehicle.  Mr. Gilbert 
listed the clubs as all being Callaway clubs (16) total cost of at least $1,900.00. He says the clubs were in a black golf bag, brand 
unknown valued at $180.00. He says that five of the clubs had golf club socks valued at $60.00.  He also says his club pull cart 
($175.00) was taken along with a new pair of Under Armor golf shoes ($200.00) and his Garmin golf range finder $180.00

R56/D01

5425 Highway 15317-087628 9/6/2017  10:00:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/06/2017 at 11:35 hours, Officer Allen Griffith (60164) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 5425 Highway 153 on the 
lot of the Planet Fitness and spoke to Richard Foster.
  Mr. Foster stated that he parked his vehicle on the lot of the Planet Fitness at 1000 hours. Mr.. Foster stated that when he 
returned at 1100 hours, someone had pried open his driver side door lock on his 2001  Ford Ranger VIN# 1ftzr15e31ta88579.
  Mr. Foster stated that the offender(s) took his wallet containing his drivers license, Credit One Visa Card, Chase Visa Card, 
Medicare card, and $20.00 in cash. Mr. Foster stated that the offender(s) also took his Moto X cell phone
  There is no offender information at this time.

5929 Highway 15317-087630 9/6/2017  11:26:00AM 23C Shoplifting

On 09/06/2017 at 11:37 hours, Officer Lorin Johnston (42491) responded to a Shoplifting at 5929 Highway 153. The complainant 
caught the 2 B/F's with the merchandise outside the store without paying for merchandise. Both party's gave all the items back to 
the Manager and fled in a silver Jeep with Alabama tag, possible  which was not on file.

2945 Westside Dr17-087643 9/5/2017   8:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/06/2017 at 11:32 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 2945 Westside Dr.  I 
spoke with Marcia Kelley via telephone.  She says that sometime during the night, an unknown party broke out the right side rear 
door window of her 2017 Hyundai Sante Fe and stole her Jantzen rolling backpack which contained her 2 T40 calculators and a 
HP laptop computer which is property of the Board of Education.  She says that she does not have any information on the laptop 
at this time.  She also says she does not know the cost to replace the broken car window and the water damage to the interior.

R56/D01

 



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

 

 
.

2623 E 14th St17-087666 9/6/2017  12:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 09/06/2017 at 13:10 hours, Officer Lancaster #308 and PO Blackburn responded to an open door at 2623 E 14th St. Upon 
arrival I spoke with Randy Robert who is working security for McCallie School. Mr Robert said that they noticed the door was 
open at 2623 E. 14th St. and also noticed a window had been broken out. Mr. Robert said that the Gordan Geralds lived at this 
house and works at McCallie School. Mr. Robert said Mr. Geralds was out of town at this time and knew he could not be in the 
house. (Mr. Robert can be reached at )

The building was cleared, no suspects were found at the scene. Mr. Roberts said he had no specific suspect information at this 
time but knows that window was not broken as of 12:00 hours when the building was previously checked. Mr. Roberts said that 
until Mr. Geralds returns from out of town he does not know if there was anything taken from the home. I Informed Mr. Roberts 
that if Mr. Geralds comes home and finds that items have been taken he can call and add them to the report. 

No further suspect information at this time.

5830 Brainerd Rd17-087699 9/6/2017   2:20:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/06/2017 at 14:51  hours, Officer Bryan Asbury (78352) conducted a Field Interview at 5830 Brainerd Rd. Police were called 
out to the Chick-fil-A on Brainerd rd. located at the above address on a suspicious person going up to their customers vehicles. 
Upon arrival police spoke to a Mr. Michael Williams ) who matched the description given 
by dispatch. Mr. Williams told police that he was homeless and often comes to this Chick-fil-A to get a free sandwich and usually 
has no issues with any of the customers. Police asked Mr. Williams to search his bag and person to which he consented. Police 
found no illegal items and told Mr. Williams to avoid that business and its customers. There's nothing further to report at this 
time. 

D2

3810 Brainerd Rd17-087714 9/6/2017  10:15:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 09/06/2017 at 10:30 hours, I, Ofc. Gunn 351, responded to a call of a Theft From Vehicle at 3810 Brainerd Rd, The Kidney 
Dialysis Center. Upon arrival, I spoke with Darrell Ransom. Mr. Ransom stated that he went inside the Dialysis Clinic at 1015 
hours this morning, and came out at 1030 hours to find that his license plate had been stolen. Mr. Ransom informed me that his 
license plate was . Mr. Ransom also told me that he had no suspect information. The license plate was entered into 
NCIC under NIC #P346289776.

5466 Highway 15317-087719 9/6/2017   3:32:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/06/2017 at 15:50 hours, I, MPO Ric Engle (60825) responded to a miscellaneous complaint at Waffle House, 5466 
Highway 153.  Upon arrival, I spoke to the complainant, Adam Hall.

The complainant told me Jason Vines is using a phone application which uses the complainant's phone number to disguise his 
own.  Mr Vines then calls the complainant's girlfriend to make her think the complainant is calling.  The complainant wanted to 
make a report of the incident.  No other police action taken.

1119 Riverfront Pkwy17-087723 9/5/2017  10:30:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 09/06/2017 at 15:38 hours, Officer R. Justice (68403) responded to an auto theft call at 1119 Riverfront Pkwy. Upon arrival, 
police spoke with Michael McBrayer, an employee of Thomas Brothers, who stated a company truck was stolen sometime 
yesterday. He described the vehicle as a 1999 Ford F350 with the Thomas Brothers logo on both doors. The truck also has a 
flatbed rather than a conventional bed. He last saw the vehicle parked in a gated parking area at 0700 hours on 9-5-2017. He 
stated city Park Rangers saw the vehicle sitting there at 1030 hours on the same day. When he returned at 1700 hours the 
vehicle was gone. The parking area is a fenced area with a locked gate. He stated although the vehicle was stolen, the gate was 
still closed and locked and he is unsure how anyone could have gotten in the area without a key. There is no suspect information 
at this time. Police placed the vehicle in NCIC as stolen under NIC # V369478313 and a BOLO was issued to all city channels. 
No further information at this time.

This case was reviewed and will not have any suspect leads at this time; the victim was contacted and did not have any new 
information in the case. Based on the lack of leads the case will be suspended, if any leads are later developed the case will then 
be assigned to an investigator for follow up.

1407 Hickory Valley Rd17-087728 9/6/2017   3:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/06/2017 at 16:05 hours, Officer Sarah Rogers (77582) reported a memo at 1407 Hickory Valley Rd. Officers responded to 
a distress alarm from a key fob. Police checked out the premise and everything was locked up. Police tried getting someone to 
the door but no one answered.

1749 Cannondale Loop17-087729 9/5/2017  12:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 09/06/2017 at 16:45 hours, Officer Kilpatrick (68405) responded to a Property Lost at 1749 Cannondale Loop. Ms. Newton 
reported that sometime on 09/05/17 she misplaced her vehicle ). The tag is not believed to be in the possession 
of another person. Nothing further.

3406 Clio Ave17-087753 9/6/2017   6:46:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/06/2017 at 16:10 hours, Officer Ellis (68393) reported a memo at 3406 Clio Ave. Upon arrival, I spoke with Jalen Carter 
and Miguel both stated that they were in a disorder over a cell phone that Miguel friend had that Jalen wanted back. The two 
argeed to go their own house and to stay away from each other. No further police action was needed at this time.

 
 

 



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

1345 N Concord Rd17-087785 9/6/2017   7:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/06/2017 at 1920 hours, Officer H. Cole (343) responded to a disorder at 1345 N Concord Rd.  Police spoke to both parties 
who both stated that the disorder was only verbal and no threats were made.  Robert Berns wanted Arthur Valley to leave his 
property and Mr. Valley wanted to leave.  Police watched Mr. Valley to leave the property and for the both parties to stay away 
from each other for the rest of the night.  No further.

7413 Twin Brook Dr17-087793 9/6/2017   7:41:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/06/2017 at 19:41  hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a memo at 7413 Twin Brook Dr. Officers responded regarding 
a verbal disorder. Upon arrival there was no active disorder and the husband (John Gaddy) had already left the scene of this his 
parents home.

4664 Cary Ln17-087821 9/6/2017   9:35:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/06/2017 at 21:50 hours, I, MPO Ric Engle (60825) responded to a disorder  at 4664 Cary Ln.   Upon arrival, I spoke to the 
complainant, Thione Barnett.

The complainant told me Kyonea Thompson, Ebony James, and Corneisha Clemons came to her residence and started a 
disorder over a car being damaged.  The disorder became heated and words were exchanged.  The women were not on scene 
when I arrived.

I spoke to the women, who were at an address a few doors down from the complainant, and asked them their side of the story.  
The women portrayed the complainant as the antagonist.  it appears that Ms Clemons and the complainant are involved with 
Josiah Edwards; who lives with the complainant.  I told the parties involved to stay away from the other and let the court system 
work.  The complainant has a case coming up on 09112017 for vandalizing Ms James' car.  No other police action taken.

2501 Market St17-087842 9/6/2017  11:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/06/2017 at 23:02 hours, Officer LOCKHART (68408) responded to a report of a verbal disorder at 2501  Market St. #228.  
Police spoke with Ms. Jamie Travillian W/F  and Mr. Paul Copeland B/M . They both stated that they 
had been arguing since he got home, but that they were going to separate for the rest of the evening.  Nothing further at this 
time.

 
 

 
 

 
.

2106 Cleveland Ave17-087900 9/7/2017   6:08:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 09/07/2017 at 06:08 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a possible disorder at 2106 Cleveland Ave.  Upon 
arrival police spoke to the resident of 2106 Cleveland Ave a female party who refused to give her name and information.  The 
resident stated she did not want to get involved and only allowed a lady she did not know to use her phone.  The resident stated 
the unknown party walked away and everything was fine.  Police checked the area and located no signs of criminal activity.  
Nothing further to report.



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

6238 Lee Hwy17-087940 9/7/2017   9:21:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/07/2017 at 09:43 hours, Officer Lockhart (66490) responded to a suspicious person at Region Bank, located at 6238 Lee 
Hwy.   Upon arrival I spoke with a security officer at Regions Bank who informed me, while she was walking around the building 
she noticed a tent in between the bank and the 153 South on ramp.  I then made contact with Elijah Coulter, in the tent.  Mr. 
Coulter stated he was homeless and came to Chattanooga from Huntsville, AL to stay.  Mr. Coulter further stated he has been 
trying to find a permanent place to set up his camp.  Mr. Coulter was friendly and understanding of why I made contact with him.  
Mr. Coulter had no outstanding warrants.

 
 

 

4119 Hixson Pike17-087973 9/7/2017  12:01:00AM 290 Vandalism

On 09/07/2017 at 11:40 hours, Officer Martin (62436) responded to a Vandalism at 4119 Hixson Pike. Upon arrival I spoke to Lisa 
Dowlen with Life Storage. Dowlen told me and I observed that the perimeter fence had been cut overnight. Dowlen explained that 
Life Storage needed to make a damage report for insurance purposes. Dowlen was unsure if any units or property was stolen 
from the facility. No suspect information was available on scene.

8012 Old Lee Hwy17-087992 9/7/2017  12:10:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 09/07/2017 at 12:20 hours, Officer Silveira (66499) responded to a Vandalism at 8012 Old Lee Hwy. Upon arrival, Police 
spoke with the complainant, Rajesh Patel. He reported that someone had damaged the back wall of his building located at the 
above address. No suspect information was provided. Nothing further.

1707 Kirby Ave17-088011 9/6/2017  10:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 09/07/2017 at 13:00 hours, Officer Lancaster #308 responded to a Vandalism at 1707 Kirby Ave apt C.  The victim, Nour 
Aqqad reported that she discovered this morning someone threw eggs on her Honda Accord while it was parked in the parking 
lot. At this time it is undetermine if the paint/clear coat was damaged from the eggs. Mrs. Aqqad reported that she suspects that 
her neighbor in apartment B is the suspect due to the day before having eggs outside of her apartment and she had to move 
them. Police spoke with resident in apartment B, Anna Daniels who reported that she didnt egg the victim car and did not know 
any information about the incident. No further to report.

5238 Highway 15317-088077 9/7/2017   4:21:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/07/2017 at 16:21  hours, Officer D. Turnbull (71992) reported a hit and run accident that occured at 5238 Highway 153. 
I spoke with the driver, Alma Calderon, of the vehicle (Jeep Wrangler) that was hit and she told me that she had the right of way 
and was driving through the parking lot and a minivan ( ) rear ended her and then immediately left the scene. Ms. 
Calderon told me that there was no damage to her vehicle so she did not want to make an accident report, but she just wanted to 
document the incident in case the driver of the minivan called in and wanted to make a report stating that Ms. Calderon was at 
fault.

5900 Pine Grove Trl17-088110 9/7/2017   5:05:00PM 91Z Field Interview



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/07/2017 at 17:23 hours I, Officer McGrath responded to a suspicious person call at 5900 Pine Grove Trail.  Upon arrival, I 
spoke to Reba John.  Ms. John stated that she got into a verbal argument with one of her friends and she was just waiting in the 
vacant lot until her other friend picked her up.  Ms. John stated that she just wanted to get off the road so that she could vent for 
a minute.  Ms. John did not have any active warrants and left the area without incident.  No further.

3635 Brainerd Rd17-088113 9/7/2017   5:45:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 09/07/2017 at 17:50 hours, officer Hans Anderson (75367) responded to a report of shoplifting at 3635 Brainerd Rd On 
09/07/2017 at 17:50 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) responded to a Shoplifting at 3635 Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, police 
met with the store manager who said she thought she saw a white male run out of the store after tucking some pasta tucked 
under his shirt.  Although the theft could not be verified, the manager requested a theft report be taken for the alleged shoplifting.

300 Highway 153 South17-088130 9/7/2017   6:30:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 09/07/2017 at 18:50 hours I, Officer McGrath responded to a property damage call at 300 Highway 153 South.  Upon arrival, I 
spoke to Stephens.  Ms. Stephens stated that she was driving South on Highway 153 when she noticed a piece of metal debris in 
the roadway.  Ms. Stephens is unsure of what the metal piece was but was unable to avoid it and accidentally ran it over.  Ms. 
Stephens then realized that her tire went flat.  Ms. Stephens is unsure about how much it will cost to replace her tire which had a 
gash in the sidewall of the tire.  TDOT responded to the scene and changed Ms. Stephens tire for her.  No further.

  
 

 

7707 Lee Hwy17-088181 9/7/2017  11:14:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/07/2017 at 23:15 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) reported a memo at 7707 Lee Hwy. Upon arrival, I was met by other - 
Erik Turner. Turner stated he was meeting a friend at this location, but could reach them via phone. I checked Turner for any 
illegal substances or outstanding warrants with no results. Per the staff, Turner was asked to leave the property. Turner left 
without further incident. The call was closed with no further police action needed at this time.

1300 Cowart St17-088196 9/7/2017   4:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 09/08/2017 at 00:22 hours, Officer Panganiban, Kayla (77587) responded to a Property Lost at 1300 Cowart St. Upon arrival 
Police spoke with complainant Casey Wright who wished to file a report stating that she lost her car keys. Ms. Wright parked her 
car at 1300 Cowart St around 1600 and walked to work at the Frothey Monkey at 1400 Market St. When she returend to her 
vehicle at 00:00 hrs, her keys were not in her purse. Ms. Wright stated her Ford Fusion Key fob was on her keys as well as a 
planet fitness membership card, a sunshine house key, and a key with a cross on it. No Further.

 
 

 



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

4410 Wilson St17-088239 9/8/2017   4:30:00AM 91Z Accidental Injury

On 09/08/2017 at 04:45 hours, Officer Nelson (75393) responded to a Accidental Injury at 4410 Wilson St. Police responded to 
Memorial Hospital emergency Room 5 to see Mrs. Renee Richards. Ms. Richards told police that she was at home when she 
thought she heard someone on her back porch so she retrieved her husbands revolver. Ms. Richards is unfamiliar with guns and 
she grasped the pistol with one hand around the barrel and attempted to cock the hammer back however, she only halved cocked 
the pistol and upon releasing the hammer the pistol fired grazing her left hand and leaving small powder burns. No serious 
injuries were sustained only a small cut to her hand. Police suspect no foul play at this time and no reasons to doubt Mrs. 
Richards story. No further police action at this time.

4011 Austin St17-088333 9/8/2017  10:00:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 09/08/2017 at 12:05 hours, Officer Kilpatrick (68405) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 4011  Austin St. Upon 
arrival, FTO Kilpatrick met with Ms. Alexander, who reported that while she was the Brainerd BX, someone damaged the front left 
bumper of her 2009 Chevy. FTO Kilpatrick observed a large scuff mark and slight distortion to the front left bumper. No 
investigative leads were available and there was nothing to suggest the damage was intentional. Nothing further.

 

7020 E Brainerd Rd17-088341 9/8/2017  12:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/08/2017 at 12:35 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 7020 E Brainerd Rd.  I spoke to Tim Tellis who stated 
he got into a disorder with his girlfriends mom and to avoid the disorder he walked across the street.

The girlfriends mom was not on the scene upon Police arrival and Mr. Tellis stated he did not need Police.

No further at this time.

3901 13th Ave17-088345 9/8/2017  12:15:00PM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

This case will be a recovery other agency and will not be investigated by this department; the follow up will be conducted by the 
agency the vehicle was reported stolen to at the time of its theft.

989 Elaine Trl17-088386 9/8/2017   1:30:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/08/2017 at 14:37 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 989 Elaine Trl. I spoke to a w/m whom was identified 
as Brent Ashely  who works for healthcare home service and does PT for patients. Mr. Ashley was 
waiting in his white Honda Accord ) in the driveway until the patient arrived home but was stuck in traffic while 
coming back from Cleveland, Tn. 

No further information at this time.

3806 Rossville Blvd17-088415 9/8/2017   3:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/08/2017 at 16:00 hours I, Officer Batterson #608, responded to 3806 Rossville Blvd. An unknown caller stated she was at 
location and her car had been towed. On scene I spoke to the receptionist who stated the female left prior to my arrival. She went 
on to say the female present was not the registered owner and no paperwork for the vehicle. The vehicle was discovered in a 
ditch in Chattanooga (17-085481) unoccupied and was towed. The vehicle was then reported stolen from GA days later. NCIC hit 
was confirmed and ORI was informed of vehicle current location. No further action taken.

4614 Highway 5817-088437 9/8/2017   3:30:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 09/08/2017 at 16:10 hours, Police responded to Suntrust Bank located at 4614 Highway 58 for suspicious activity. Upon 
arrival, Police made contact with an employee, Vicky An, who stated a man came into the bank with large glasses on attempting 
to cash a check which he stated was for his birthday. Ms. An stated after looking at the parties ID she noticed his birthday was 
around 3 months away, raising a red flag. She then began questioning the male, Cardarius Thomas, at which time he requested 
his Id and check back however Ms. An did not give it return the items. After some time, Mr. Thomas left the area. 
Police attempted to make contact with the owner of the check, Hillary Swope, however no contact was made. Due to no victim 
associated there is no way to determine this case is fraud. No further.

4808 Hal Dr17-088537 9/8/2017  10:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/08/2017 at 22:00 hours, Officer Taylor (60892) reported a memo at 4808 Hal Dr. Police responded to this location on 
report of a party causing a disorder and refusing to leave. Upon arrival, officers checked the area and found no such party. No 
other action could be taken at this time.

 
 
 

501 Signal Mountain Rd17-088552 9/8/2017  10:35:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 09/08/2017 at 22:50 hours, Officer Ketron (73505) responded to a Shoplifting at 501  Signal Mountain Rd.  Upon arrival Police 
spoke with Josh for Loss Prevention.  Josh stated that three females of an unknown race attempted to take a shopping cart full of 
items without paying.  No suspect information was available at the time of police arrival.  The total for the items taken was 
$402.54.  The items were recovered outside of the store.  Further action is pending on identification of suspects.  No further 
police action could be taken at that time.

1700 Walker Ave17-088556 9/8/2017  10:45:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 09/08/2017 at approximately 23:05 hours, Officer Caleb Brooks (62866) responded to a Vandalism at 1700 Walker Ave. Upon 
arrival I spoke with the victim, Terry Parker, who stated that he heard someone outside towards the front of his house. He then 
stated that he walked to the front of the house where he observed his neighbor, Latasor Dews, walking up the sidewalk. Mr. 
Parker then observed that his front metal screen door had been damaged along with a side window on his house. Mr. Parker 
believed that it was his neighbor but stated that he did not see her actually do it. Mr. Parker did want to make a report of the 
damages to his house. I, Officer Brooks, did observe the damage that he was reporting. No further action needed.

1717 Taylor St17-088568 9/8/2017  11:30:00PM 91Z Field Interview



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/08/2017 at 23:38 hours, Officer Adam Krystaponis (75508) responded to a disorder at 1717 Taylor St. Upon arrival, I spoke 
with Ms. Kocyntae Fletcher, who stated she had gotten into an argument with a Mr. Calvin Sparks, and she wanted to him to 
leave.  Ms. Fletcher did not say what the argument was about.  I spoke with Mr. Sparks, who stated that Ms. Fletcher and he had 
gotten into an argument over a girl that had texted him.  Mr. Sparks stated he had called a ride to come pick him up and he 
would stay somewhere else for the night.  Mr. Sparks collected his personal belongings and waited outside with police until his 
ride came.  No further police action required at this time.

503 Market St17-088619 9/9/2017   5:49:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/09/2017 at 05:22 hours police received a call of a suspicious vehicle at 500 Market St. Upon arrival police located the 
vehicle ) which had its headlights on. Police observed the keys insdie the vehicle. Police secured the vehicle in 
the parking lot at 500 Market St. and turned the keys into property under property number 17-3758. Nother further.

4032 Arbor Place Ln17-088627 9/9/2017   6:12:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 09/09/2017 at 06:23 hours, Officer A.Swafford (75387) reported a memo at 4032 Arbor Place Ln. Upon arrival Officers spoke 
with Ms. Yolanda Ward. Officer A.Swafford came in contact with Ms. Ward a few weeks ago because her residence was 
burglarized. On this date Ms. Ward called in because she stated she could see a person looking into her front window. Ms. Ward 
was not able to get a description due to darkness, but could notice the unknown male run when he noticed her. Officers searched 
the area and could not locate anything. This address was added to a two week watchlist.

 
 

1357 Dorchester Rd17-088653 9/9/2017   1:00:00AM 23H Other Theft/Scrap Metal

On 09/09/2017 at 09:00 hours, Officer McCall (62872) responded to a Other Theft/Scrap Metal at 1357 Dorchester Rd. Upon 
arrival, officer McCall spoke to the victim Billy Church. Mr. Church said that sometime over the night, people came on to his 
construction site and stole a two buckets of pins and wedges, used on concrete forms. Mr. Church showed police where the 
suspects also spray painted all over some of his concrete forms and other building materials.

900 River Gorge Dr17-088683 9/9/2017  11:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/09/2017 at 11:30 hours, Officer James Plumlee (62209) reported a memo at 900 River Gorge Dr. Upon arrival I found the 
leaking back hoe and the diesel fuel was all on the ground. The vehicle was unoccupied and appeared to be secure for the 
weekend. Fire quint 3 arrived on scene and we built a make shift catch basin to attempt to stop any further fuel from leaking into 
the dirt. Dispatch made several attempts to contact the construction crew but only received an answering machine. No further 
action taken.

721 Broad St17-088699 9/8/2017  12:00:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/09/2017 at 12:05 hours, Officer D. Russell (63833) responded to a Stolen Property at 721  Broad St. Mr. O'Cconell stated 
that while returning to his residence he noticed that his bike was no longer in the lot. He described his bike to be black in color 
and it had a bronze water bottle holder. The bike brand was Giant and estimated at 400 dollars. No suspect info at this time. No 
further.

2180 Gunbarrel Rd17-088721 9/9/2017  12:55:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/09/2017 at 13:00 hours, Officer LEE 807 (41759) reported a memo at 2180 Gunbarrel Rd. JASON WRIGHT WAS 
ARGUING WITH A PARTY THAT HE SAID ALMOST HIT HIM ON HIS BICYCLE IN THE PARKING LOT. BOTH PARTIES 
WERE JUST ARGUING. LOWES REQUESTED THAT MR WRIGHT TO NOT COME BACK TO LOWES. MR WRIGHT DIDN'T 
HAVE ANY WARRANTS.

1012 E Dallas Rd17-088722 9/9/2017   1:04:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/09/2017 at 13:10 hours, Officer McCall (62872) reported a memo at 1012 E Dallas Rd.  Upon arrival, officer McCall spoke 
to the complainant Blake O'Keefe. Mr. O'Keefe said that he has been spending a lot of time with a Ms. Hailey Mills. Mr. O'Keefe 
said that the two of the,m went out last night and ran in to her ex-bopyfriend (Dylan Jackson). Mr. O'Keefe said that Mr. Jackson 
tried starting a confrontation and security threw him out. Mr. O'Keefe said that Ms. Mills stayed the night at his place and that Mr. 
Jackson showed up to his residence. Mr. O'Keefe said that Mr. Jackson was beating on his door for twenty minutes before he 
finally left. Mr. O'Kefe said that Mr. Jackson was blowing up his phone with calls and text messages. Mr. O'Keefe said he wanted 
it documented in case Mr. Jackson shows up to his residence again or starts calling him again.

217 Dower Rd17-088744 9/8/2017   3:50:00AM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 09/09/2017 at 14:30 hours, Officer COBB (60660) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 217 Dower Rd. Chris 
Massengale ) reported that he left for work at 0350 hours this morning and returned home at 1420 hours this 
afternoon. He stated that sometime while he was at work, three wheels with tires were taken from his back yard. He described 
them as chevrolet 6 lug wheels with "Cooper Discovery" tires. There was no suspect information at the time of the report.

418 Tucker St17-088748 9/9/2017   1:00:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 09/09/2017 at 14:30 hours, Officer McCall (62872) responded to a Vandalism at 418 Tucker Street. Upon arrival, officer 
McCall spoke to the victim Zachary Tann., Mr. Tann said he left to go to the gas station and then watched the Ironman 
competition for a little. Mr. Tann said when he got back home he found where someone had thrown a large rock through the 
window of his front door.

E 10th St//Baldwin St17-088773 9/9/2017   3:30:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 09/09/2017 at 15:30 hours, Officer D. Russell (63833) reported a memo at E 10th St / Baldwin St. Mrs. Harvey was found on 
private property and was told to leave the premiss's. This is her first verbal warning. It was found that at this time she did not 
have active warrants. No further.

1630 E 17th St17-088814 9/9/2017   6:18:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

On 09/09/2017 at 18:25 hours, I, Ofc. Deleon #620, responded to a disorder at 1630 E. 17th St. Upon arrival, I spoke with the 
reporting party, Lujennie Cagkler, who stated that her and her now ex-boyfriend, McDaniel Bowman, are in a disorder. Ms. 
Cagkler informed me that she has been arguing with Mr. Bowman for two days now and just wants to get her belongings from the 
home. I also spoke with Mr. Bowman who also confirmed that he and Ms. Cagkler have been in a disorder for two days. Mr. 
Bowman stated that she left his home and "threatened" to break into his home and take his stuff. Mr. Bowman stated that is when 
he put all of Ms. Cagklers belongings together and placed them outside. Ms. Cagkler retrieved her items and were on her without 
incident.

2727 Rossville Blvd17-088820 9/9/2017   3:00:00PM 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidenc

  On 09/09/2017 at 19:00 hours, Officer Bulkley (68389) responded to a False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game at 2727 
Rossville Blvd/Mapco. The complainant, Haley Bowers, is a clerk at this location. She stated that earlier, around 1500, a black 
female with long black hair had come in and purchased a pack of Newport cigarettes with a $100 bill. Ms. Bowers gave the 
subject $94.03 in change and subject then left the scene in a small green car. It was not until later that employees discovered the 
bill was a fake, and clearly marked with "It's not the money - it's a joke" 
   Ms. Bowers stated that a couple hours later the same vehicle returned and another unidentified black female came in and 
attempted to purchase some chicken with the same kind of fake $100 bill. Employees did not give the subject anything or allow 
the purchase to go through the second time however. Ms. Bowers did not have access to video surveillance so additional suspect 
information is pending follow-up by Mapco employees.

2406 E 5th St17-088825 9/9/2017   6:45:00PM 240 Theft & Recovery/Passenger Vehic

On 09/09/2017 I, Officer Day #730, was called to 2406 E 5th St for a stolen auto. Upon arrival, I spoke to Nautica Wellington who 
stated that the night before she was arrested. She stated that the officers that arrested her gave the keys to Keshanta Goins. Mrs. 
Wellington stated that she has tried numerous attempts to contact Goins while she was at the jail and when she got out. Goins 
has changed the time and location to drop the vehicle off many times and is not simply ignoring any attempt to retrieve the 
vehicle. Inside the vehicle is Mrs. Wellingtons phone and money as well. After exhausting all attempts to get Goins to return the 
vehicle Mrs. Wellington called police. The vehicle was entered into NCIC. While in route to the jail to take out warrants 
Wellington recieved the location of her vehicle from another source. It was left abandon at the Dollar General on E 23rd. The 
vehicle was taken out of NCIC.

 
ice.

4705 Metro Park Ln17-088851 9/9/2017   8:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 09/09/2017 at 21:00 hours, Officer C. Mullinix (70789) reported a memo at 4705 Metro Park Ln.  On scene, Police met with 
Ms. Andrenay Armour.  Ms. Armour said that her brother, Mr. Andre Davis, came over and was wanting to stay at her house.  Ms. 
Armour said that she told him that he could not stay there, and that he then left.  Ms. Armour said that she does not believe that 
Mr. Davis will return.

100 W 4th St17-088876 9/9/2017  11:10:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/09/2017 at 22:28 hours, Officer Buckman (66981) responded to a Theft from motor vehicle at 100 E 4th St. Upon arrival 
police spoke with Charles Mcbryer, who stated he parked his vehicle in the parking garage behind the Double Tree Hotel. Mr. 
Mcbryer stated he might have left his vehicle unlocked becasue there was no forced entry. Mr. Mcbryer stated there was a video 
camera pointed at the direction of his vehicle. Police found the parking garage to be owned by Republic parking however were 
unable to locate anyone to view the cameras. Mr. Mcbryer stated the total value of items taken was $670.00. (PS4, game 
controller, 3 games, and a black computer bag) Police searched the area for any suspects however were unable to locate. Case 
closed inactive.



9/3/2017  12:00:36AM TO 9/9/2017  11:59:36PM

 
 

 
 

 

8105 Mee Mee Rd17-088988 9/8/2017   8:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 09/10/2017 at 08:32 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 8105 Mee Mee Rd.  I 
spoke with Ignacia Rosas via telephone.  He says the sometime Friday night, an unknown party entered his 2017 Jeep Wrangler 
2door and stole his book bag.  He says the vehicle was locked but the top was open which gave the unknown access to the 
interior.  he says that his Swiss Army book bag was taken which held his wallet, his driver license, $20.00 cash, a pair of climbing 
shoes, a climbing harness, Georgia driver license, health and dental insurance card and a pair of jeans.  He says there was no 
damage to the Jeep.

R57/D01

On 09/12/2017 at 13:14 hours, Officer Clifton Glenn (60757) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 
8105 Mee Mee Rd.  I spoke with Mr. Rosas via telephone.  He says that he needed to add a climbing rope to his report.  He says 
it is a Black Diamond 100 meter long climbing rope.




